

GOVERNMENT OF THE DISTRICT OF COLUMBIA

Dupont Circle Advisory Neighborhood Commission 2B

DDOT Public Space Management Branch 941 North Capitol St NE 2nd Floor Washington DC 20002 Attn: Gilberto Solano

E-mail: PublicSpace.Committee@dc.gov

Re: Application of Kabab-Ji for use of Connecticut Ave. NW for valet parking

At its regular meeting on June 9,, 2010, the Dupont Circle Advisory Neighborhood Commission ("ANC 2B" or "Commission") considered the above-referenced matter. With nine of nine Commissioners present, a quorum at a duly-noticed public meeting, the Commission approved the following motion by a vote of (9-0):

To oppose the application of Kabab-Ji based on already limited street parking in the neighborhood and specifically because of existing traffic problems at this location caused by single-lane, heavy traffic feeding from multi-lane Connecticut Avenue NW into Dupont Circle. This location is already a traffic choke point.

Phil Carney is the Commission's representative in this matter. You can reach him at phil.carney@dupontcircleanc.net or by telephone at 202-462-2776 for further information.

ON BEHALF OF THE COMMISSION

Sincerely,

Will Stephens, Chair

William F. Highens